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Re: Section 106 General Agreement 
 Distribution of Fully Executed Agreement 
 Regarding the Implementation of the Federal-Aid Highway Program in Minnesota 
 
  
Dear Signatory: 
 
The consultation and signature process for updating the 2005 Programmatic Agreement Among 
the Federal Highway Administration; the Minnesota State Historic Preservation Office; the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation; the Department of the Army, Corps of Engineers, St. 
Paul District; and the Minnesota Department of Transportation Regarding Implementation of 
the Federal-Aid Highway Program in Minnesota (AGREEMENT) is now complete.  The 
purpose of this letter is to document background on events since the request for signatures started 
on October 21, 2014, and transmit a copy of the fully executed agreement to your agency. 
 
The October 21, 2014, letter from FHWA to all other signatories initiated the process of 
requesting signatures on the agreement.  Signatures were obtained from most of the signatories 
by mid-December 2014.  The Corps signature was anticipated to the Colonel of the St. Paul 
District.  The actual signature on the agreement is the Chief of Regulatory (St. Paul District).  



FHWA desired an agreement signed by the Colonel that would cover all organizational units 
within the St. Paul District of the Corps.  FHWA elected to postpone any further signatures on 
the agreement until after initiating a conversation with the Corps to understand the scope of the 
Chief of Regulatory’s signature as it relates to all organizational units (Civil Works, etc) of the 
St. Paul District and any further consultation with the Minnesota-based signatories.  
 
Based upon coordination with the Corps, FHWA and the Corps came to the perspective that the 
minor benefits to the overall Federal-aid highway program of obtaining an agreement signature 
covering all organization units of the St. Paul District of the Corps did not warrant reopening the 
entire agreement to further legal review, discussion, and resolution of organization unit 
perspectives.    
 
The Minnesota-based signatories met on March 3, 2015, to discuss the proposed change to the 
agreement and chart a way forward to a fully executed agreement.  The minor change constitutes 
changing language on page two of the agreement from “St. Paul District (Corps)” to “St. Paul 
District Regulatory Branch (Corps)”.  This change was proposed to clarify the scope of the Corps 
signature to Section 106 reviews within the control of the Regulatory Branch of the St. Paul 
District organizational structure.  The Minnesota-based signatories agreed that the minor change: 
 

• Adequately clarifies the organizational unit concern expressed by FHWA 
• Does not constitute a substantial change to the meaning of the agreement 
• Continues to provide the same benefits of the 2005 agreement 
• Does not require further agreement review by signatories 

 
Furthermore, the Minnesota-based signatories determined the agreement may move forward with 
the signatures acquired in 2014 plus any remaining signatures that need to be acquired. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the agreement for your agency.  Please contact me at phil.forst@dot.gov or 
(651) 291-6110 if you have any questions. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
  
  
  
 Philip Forst 
 Environmental Specialist 
 
 
Enclosure 
  

mailto:phil.forst@dot.gov


 
PJF/alk 
 
cc:  1 Corps – Johnson, e-copy w/enclosure, brad.a.johnson@usace.army.mil  
 1 FHWA  - Riesenberg, e-copy w/enclosure, kris,riesenberg@dot.gov  
 1 MnDOT – Zschomler, e-copy w/enclosure, Kristen.zschomler@state.mn.us 
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